

CHRIST THE SAVIOUR C.E. PRIMARY SCHOOL

The Grove, London W5 5DX | New Broadway, London W5 2XA www.ctsprimary.org.uk | admin@cts-school.org | 020 8249 6800 | Headteacher: Mrs K.Tramoni

Friday, 20th November 2020

Dear Parents.

Reporting results of covid tests

As cases of coronavirus are increasing in Ealing I would like to share with you our new expectations around reporting a result of a covid test. If your child, or anyone in your household, has taken a test the whole house should self-isolate until you receive the result. It is important that you inform the school of the result of this test as soon as possible.

Please email the admin office on: admin@cts-school.org

Subject line: Result of Covid Test

Please include your child's name and class, the date they took the test and the result as this information is shared with Public Health England.

If a family member has taken a test we just need to know that the family is now self-isolating if the result was positive as this does not directly impact the school. If you receive a result over the weekend please do not wait until Monday morning to send the message as this does not give the school sufficient time to respond to a positive case.

A polite reminder that all general email enquiries - including reporting a covid test - should be directed to the main admin email: admin@cts-school.org and all admissions enquiries should be sent to grove@cts-school.org. These details can be always found on the contact page of our website.

Remote learning

We are really pleased to report high engagement in our remote learning from the two classes who are currently learning at home. We are continuing to improve and update our remote learning provision based on feedback from pupils, staff and parents. If you want more information about how our Remote Learning works please do look at the Remote Learning page of our website.

Preparing for Advent

Our Nursery and Reception pupils are busy preparing for their Christmas Nativity which will be filmed this year in line with Local Authority guidance. We are unable to meet together in Church for our usual Broadway Site Advent Carol Service this year, however children are learning a number of songs and carols in their weekly music lessons and we are excited to be making preparations to record our Advent Carol Service, in line with what is currently permitted, and we will be able to

share this with you before Christmas! When children are singing together in class we are following the current guidelines from the DfE to ensure this is carried out safely.

Phonics at the Grove Site

We are thrilled with the excitement around phonics learning at the Grove Site and there is a real buzz as children take part in their daily phonics lessons. Our Year 2 pupils are preparing for the phonics screener that was postponed in the Summer Term. This screener will take place at school in the week commencing Monday 30th November.

As our Year 2 pupils missed out on their usual Easter production last year we are planning for a combined Year I and Year 2 Easter performance this year - something to look forward to and we'll wait to see how we can do this nearer the time!

Foodbank

Our next foodbank will be held in the Church Hall next to the Broadway Site on Wednesday, 9th December. We have changed the time to 9am - I Iam as we hope this will support parents in attending.

Thank you for your continued support.

Best wishes, Mrs Tramoni